
  

  
  

  

 

CAAC ATHLETIC DIRECTOR MEETING MINUTES 

December 11, 2019-MHSAA Building 

 

Schools Present: Charlotte, Dewitt, East Lansing, Eaton Rapids, Fowlerville, Grand 

Ledge, Haslett, Holt, Ionia, Lansing Catholic, Lansing Eastern, Lansing Sexton, 

Mason, Okemos, Portland, St. Johns, Waverly, Williamston. 

 

Schools Absent: Lansing Everett 

 

 President Steve Baker called the meeting to order. November minutes were approved. 

 

Chris Ervin shared and finalized plans for the CAAC Scholarship Competitive Cheer Meet at 

St. Johns on December 20th. 

 

Final language for the basketball film exchange guidelines were presented. 

 

Soccer and Volleyball coaches’ meetings were held and feedback received was received to 

be considered as action items. Significant discussion was held in relation to All-Conference 

selection process, scheduling including game starting times and middle schools seasons. 

The Athletic Directors will act on these items in the January meeting. 

 

Mike Conlin from the CAOA shared information regarding the completed football and current 

basketball season in relation to officiating. Mike Conlin shared the process of self-assigning 

and reviewed the addition of Laura Roberts as the CAOA scheduler. The CAAC affirmed its 

commitment to 7-man football crews. 

 

Student admission prices was discussed as to some schools allowing free admission to for 

students to home athletic contests. Re-entry is an issue. The discussion moved to all 

admission policies regarding senior qualifications. The CAAC guidelines leaves the home 

school in control of admission policy but does recognize a senior and age 62 and above. 

 



The CAAC Athletic Directors will defer any recommendations on youth football until after the 

MHSAA Executive Director, Mark Uyl states the position of the Michigan High School 

Athletic Association.  

 

Commissioner Hunt will schedule additional fall coaches meeting after the new year focusing 

on football, golf and cross country. 

 

Chris Henderson shared information regarding the Red/White Division Wrestling 

Tournament on February 8 at Williamston High School. 

 

Holiday gathering will be December 23rd at 11:30 AM at Art’s Pub 

 

Happy Holidays 

 

Next Meeting: January 8, 2020 – MHSAA Building 

 

 

 

 

 


